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Vol. 46, No 11 -February 21 , 2012  FROM THE RECTOR 
Dear Friends, 

In a Christmas edition of the Abbey Letter, Abbot Andrew wrote: "Jesus, as 
the exemplar for all people, is exemplary in balancing masculine and 
feminine principles in his personality. He had no qualms about throwing 
the money changers out of the temple, and he had no problem expressing 
his motherly affection for Jerusalem by shedding tears and speaking of 
himself as a hen gathering her chicks under her wings… 
 
All of us are called to follow this example of Christ's life. Even St. Paul, 
who was as aggressive a missionary as the church has ever seen, also spoke 
of himself as "a mother feeding and looking after her own children", when 
he spoke of his life in the Church. 
 
Abbot Andrew's comments challenged me. 
And, the image of Mary and Martha - the image 
of one who sits and listens versus one who 
works - continues to challenge me the most. 
How do I balance "my Mary and my Martha" - 
my spiritual being and my doing? How can I 
best be vulnerable and at the same time "get the 
job done"? How do I make space for "the tears 
of Christ" and for God's proclamation of a 
"mission for righteous living"? 
 
As the season of Epiphany comes to a close this week and we move into 
the season of Lent, perhaps we could all be challenged by this "balancing 
act" that God calls us into. The former season speaks of Jesus' mission and 
the latter season calls us to spiritual disciplines. Together they call us at 
Emmanuel to grow deeper in our faith and to strive to serve those in need 
evermore faithfully - for we are all called to follow the example of Christ. 
And, that example is rich with "tears” and “proclamations" It is a call to 
mission and a call to listen! 
 
Faithfully Yours, 

 

Daniel. 

 

 

Angelus 314-961-2393 
 

314-961-1132 fax 
www.emmanuelepiscopal.org 
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CLERGY & STAFF 
 

Dan Appleyard, Rector (ext 212) 
Warren E. Crews, Priest Associate 
Roderic D. Wiltse, Priest Associate 

Burnell T. Esbenshade, Deacon (ext 211) 
Trent Patterson, Choir Director  

Chuck Peery, Organist  
Kevin Williams, Christian Youth Formation  (ext 213) 

Kathy Wright, Parish Administrator (ext 249) 
Susie Feldmann, Staff Assistant (ext 209) 

Nancy Benz, Asst. Treasurer (ext 210) 
Keith Ennis, Part-time Sexton 

James Nelson, Part-time Sexton 
Glenn Dunn, Information Technology (ext 240) 
Angela MacBryde, Preschool Director (ext 123) 

 

MINISTRY CHAIRS: 
 

Mary Lee (Mimi) Shipp, Senior Warden 
Richard Keyes, Junior Warden 

Diana Knapp, Treasurer 
Mark Jordan, Finance Committee 

Suzie Florent & Linda Schuchman, Altar Guild 
Jane Emerson & Mimi Shipp, Archivists 

Peg Cooper, Caring Ministries 
Lynne Shields & Megan Wren,  

Environmental Stewardship 
David Pluhar, Facilities Management 

Diana Beckman, Tricia Copeland 
& Angie MacBryde, FaithQuest 
Phil Smerek, Men of Emmanuel 

Donna Erickson & John Snodgrass, Missions 
David & Beth Knapp, Chris & Tim Knox, 

Parish Family Life 
Kathleen Martin, Worship 

 

Staff Email Addresses 
 

dappleyard@emmanuelepiscopal.org 
besbenshade@emmanuelepiscopal.org 
parishadmin@emmanuelepiscopal.org 

kwilliams@emmanuelepiscopal.org 
sfeldmann@emmanuelepiscopal.org 

nbenz@emmanuelepiscopal.org 
gdunn@emmanuelepiscopal.org 
cpeery@emmanuelepiscopal.org 

tpatterson@emmanuelepiscopal.org 
 

Church number is 314-961-2393 
In the case of a pastoral emergency after office 

hours, please call the clergy cell phone at  

314-324-4115.  

Vestry Vitals 

The Emmanuel Vestry met for our annual retreat the 
weekend of February 10-11.   This tradition of meeting 
for a longer than normal meeting period allows us to 
get to know one another through sharing meals and 
telling our stories.  It is a good time for new vestry 
members to ask questions and understand the role your 
vestry takes in leadership in the parish & goal setting 
for the coming year.   
 

Our work this year produced great dialog around 
hospitality and welcoming, and even as one person put 
it, the hospitality and welcoming is the Episcopal way 
to evangelize! We also delved into financial reports and 
a detailed report from AIR.  As you recall from Annual 
Meeting we have a balanced budget but, in order to 
sustain staffing and programs, we need to elevate the 
pledge income beginning next year.   
 

We walked away with very broad goals of hospitality; 
AIR and stewardship, and an overarching goal of 
communicating well.  We also talked about how each 
of us has been touched in some way at some point and 
thus we are here at Emmanuel on a journey, spiritual or 
otherwise.   The 'How', 'What', 'Who' touched us to 'be' 
at Emmanuel varies greatly. But the one constant is that 
someone reached out to welcome, to console, to teach, 
to expose a struggle, to share, to smile, to listen......the 
list goes on.  
 

Each of your vestry members will work on one of the 
goals.  Expect to see them more visibly at various 
activities, and expect them to reach out to you as we all 
share the essence of Emmanuel with each other and our 
broader community.  The result of each of us reaching 
out is an inclusive community, a welcoming 
community and a vibrant, relevant community based on 
The Word of God.  
 

I encourage everyone to think about the question we all 
answered......What is the essential characteristic of 
Emmanuel to you?  Feel free to share your thoughts/
experiences with a vestry member!  An appropriate 
topic as we enter into this Lenten season. 
 

Mimi Shipp 

Senior Warden 
 

EMMANUEL  MISSION STATEMENTEMMANUEL  MISSION STATEMENTEMMANUEL  MISSION STATEMENTEMMANUEL  MISSION STATEMENT    

 

DEEP IN FAITHDEEP IN FAITHDEEP IN FAITHDEEP IN FAITH    

RICH IN LOVERICH IN LOVERICH IN LOVERICH IN LOVE    

BOLD IN MISSIONBOLD IN MISSIONBOLD IN MISSIONBOLD IN MISSION    
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2012 Lenten Programs 

Tuesday Nights Lenten Series from February 28 to March 27  6:00 p.m. to 8:00 p.m. 
 
Come for a potluck at 6:00 p.m. and then break into hour-long small groups.  We’ll conclude the evening with 
Compline (a brief prayer service) at 7:45 p.m.  This is an opportunity to strengthen the ties of fellowship that bind us, 
while learning something new and contributing your own ideas and insights to the community.   
 

Four Small Group Topics Are: 
 

(1) Via Media Values—Baptismal Ethics in Action.  

Part of an educational series call Via Media, produced by Episcopalians, this series is designed 
to guide people deeper into putting their beliefs to work.  It is focused on the implications and manifestations of the 
beliefs that are expressed in the Baptismal Covenant and how we might take our faith into the world.  It has been 
produced to tell the story of our faith in a way that invites participants into discussion and mutual discovery.  
 
The sessions include the following topics:  
• Repentance, an Ethical Journey;  
• Witness, an Ethical Example;  
• Service, an Ethical Imperative;  
• Respect, an Ethical Right; and  
• Go Forth, Ethics in Action.  
 
There will be take home handouts and reflections that invite reflection as you go forth in the name of Christ.   
 
(2) Parenting Reflection & Prayer Rescheduled for Wednesdays—2/29, 3/7, 3/14 & 3/28 - at 6:00 p.m. 

Join us for the second annual Parenting Workshop Series during Lent.  The Workshop is open to anyone parenting 
kids of any ages.  The Workshop agenda will be driven by the interests of the participants: the first week we will have 
a round-table discussion and develop a list of priority topics for the following weeks.   The Workshop will be 
moderated by a different volunteer from the group each week.  Topics may include integrating prayer life into family 
life, discipline, incorporating values through example, building awareness of money management, etc.  Please come 
with topics that are important to you - it is certain others are interested too!    
 
The Workshop format will be a relaxed and open discussion starting with problem solving, followed by a discussion 
on the topic of the week, and closed with a prayer circle.  
 

(3) Contemplative Prayer 
Contemplative prayer is a spiritual practice which frees us to experience God's love by setting aside a time and space 
to be open to the presence of God. In this place, God can invite us to come and to sit, to quiet our exterior and interior 
life, and to simply be with God. As we sit in God's presence, we become like the tree planted by streams of water; our 
roots grow down deeply into God's love for us.  
 
In God’s presence our life and identity become rooted in the unconditional love of God, rather than in the roles we 
play or in the measures of our society. God invites us to remain in the stillness of His presence, letting our heart roots 
drink deeply from the water. 
 
One of the significant fruits of contemplative prayer is love and genuine compassion for others. "The root of 
Christian love is not the will to love, but the faith that one is loved...by God" (Thomas Merton in New Seeds of 
Contemplation, p. 75). Out of the awareness that we are loved by God we are enabled to love as we are loved.  
 

Join us to learn about the different traditions in Christianity of Contemplative Prayer and to set aside time to practice 
it. The Reverends Warren Crews and Rod Wiltse will lead these sessions.  
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4) Stations of the Cross 
For anyone who is interested in using the stations as a format for Lenten reflections or who plans to participate in the 
Good Friday Stations of the Cross, this introduction may be useful.  
 
Week 1 - History of the Stations of the Cross. A presentation by John Snodgrass and Deacon Burnell Esbenshade 
Week 2 - A Comparison of the Accounts of the Anointing of Jesus in all four Gospels by Sandy Cooper that 
considers the context of this event, the drama of the event, and who learns and who teaches in this event. 
Week 3 - Images from the Cross.  Visit the Stations of the Cross, contemplate, think and respond by creating a simple 
visual reflection. Each person will fill a cross with an image that responds to the message. Images may be simple 
fields of color, shapes, abstract or expressive or realistic and literal. All the supplies you need will be provided for 
you.  Presentation by Anne Constantinescu-Brad, a working artist and a teacher who is known for her work with 
children of immigrants and refugees. 
Week 4 - A Comparison of the Stations Events in the Synoptic Gospel Accounts. A presentation by Dr. Ron Crown 
Week 5 - Walking the Stations in the Sanctuary 

 

WEEKDAY WORSHIP DURING LENT 
 
Tuesday - Morning Prayer at 9:00 a.m.  All are welcome. Share your intercessions and thanksgivings, or just hold 

them in your heart while you worship in a quiet, informal setting. Followed by Bible Study at 9:30 
a.m. for those who are interested. 

 
Wednesday - Noonday Eucharist at 12:00 p.m. 

Take a break from your stressful weekday schedule and join us for quiet, intimate, and relaxed 
worship and fellowship.  We are usually done in about half an hour and yet the spiritual benefits 
can last all week—and beyond. 
 

Friday - Holy Eucharist at 7:00 a.m. followed by breakfast 
Start your day off right with a celebration of the Eucharist, followed by breakfast in the dining 
room (at about 7:30 a.m.).  The Men of Emmanuel’s best chefs provide the meal, but the fellowship 
is for the whole parish to enjoy. 

2012 Lenten Programs 

Acolyte Schedule 
 

February 26, 2012 

Team Captain – Jackson Hotaling 

1st. Crucifer – Matt Walch 

Acolytes - Tom Florent, Thomas Hotaling, Creighton DeYoung, Julian Appleyard, Isabelle Appleyard 

March 4, 2012 

Team Captain - Liz Wagnon 

1st Crucifer - Blake Kennedy 

Acolytes - Ryan Rich, Jack Love, Michael Rich, Claire Hooker, Chloe Hooker 

 

March 11, 2012 

Team Captain – Sabrina Walch 

1st Crucifer – Julian Appleyard 

Acolytes – Charlie DeYoung, Julianna Crang, Isabella Crang, Clay Moss, Ella Moss 
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CALENDAR OF UPCOMING EVENTS 
For a complete listing of events, please consult our online calendar at www.emmanuelepiscopal.org 

Morning Prayer 
Tuesday February 21, 28, March 6 at 9:00 a.m. 
 
Tuesday Bible Study 
Tuesday, February  21, 28, March 6 at 9:30 a.m. 
 
Men’s Bible Study at Stratton’s Restaurant 
Thursday, February 23, March 1, 8 at 7:00 a.m. 
 
Ash Wednesday Services 
Wednesday, February 22 
Eucharist at 7:00 a.m., 12:00 and 7:00 p.m. 
 
Ash Wednesday Soup Supper 
Wednesday, February 22 at 6:15 p.m. 
 
Friday Lenten Eucharist and MOE Breakfast 
Friday, February 24, March 2, 9 at 7:00 a.m. 
 
Inquirers’ Class (see page 8) 
Sunday, February 26, Mar 4, 11, 18 & 25 
From 11:30 t0 1:00 p.m. 
 
Lenten Potluck and Series (see pages 3 & 4) 
Tuesday, February 28, March 6, 13 
Potluck dinner at 6:00 followed by Lenten 
Program and Prayer 
 
Eucharist at Noon 
Wednesday, February 22, 29, March 7 
 
Choir Practice  
Wednesday, February 29, March 7  
Cherub Choir at 6:00 p.m. 
Junior Choir at 6:30 p.m. 
Adult Choir at 7:30 p.m. 
 
City Streets Baking 
Sunday, February 26 at 11:30 p.m. - Group 1 
 
City Streets Cook-in 
Sunday, March 4 at 11:30 a.m.  -  Group 2 
 
Baptismal Instruction 
Tuesday, February 21 at 6:00 p.m. 
 
Facilities Management Meeting 
Saturday, February 25 at 8:30 a.m. 
 

Senior High SASH 
Sunday, February 26 at 3:00 p.m. 
 
Women’s Book Club Discussion 
Monday, February 27 at 7:00 p.m. 
 
Prayer Shawl Ministry 
Thursday, March 1 at 7:00 p.m. 
 
Senior High Retreat  
Saturday, March 3 starting at 10:00 a.m. 
Sunday, March 4 
 
Noon Day Operation Brown Bag  
Thursday, March 8 at 12:00 p.m. 
 
Food Center Shopping 
Wednesday, March 14 at 5:45 p.m. at Aldi’s 

 
Sunday, April 15 

Bishop George Wayne Smith’s Visit 

Anyone interested in Baptism, Recep-
tion, Confirmation or Affirmation at that 
time can contact Dan Appleyard at 
dappleyard@emmanuelepiscopal.org 
or by calling the office. 

JOIN US! 
 

Ash Wednesday Soup Supper, Wednesday, 
February 22 at 6:15 p.m. 

Ash Wednesday Services at 7:00 a.m., noon 
and 7:00 p.m. 

Inquirers’ Class beginning Sunday, February 26 
at 11:30 a.m. 

Lenten Series - Tuesday evenings beginning 
February 28 at 6:00 p.m. 

Lenten Service and Breakfast - Friday 
mornings beginning February 24 at 7:00 a.m. 

 

REFER TO LENTEN BROCHURE  

FOR A FULL LISTING OF ACTIVITIES 

FOR LENT. 
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February 22 

Laurie Parker 
 

February 23 
Kim Bleyer 
Katie McGuigan 
Michael Murphy 
Bill Wilson 
 

February 24 
Joseph Mansker 
Ann McReynolds 
Mary Jane Schnitker 
 

February 25 
Carl Deutsch 
Michael Vognild 
 

February 26 

Volker Coleman 
Candy Druschky 
James Mansker 
 

February 27 
Ann Begemann 
Madelyn Clark 
Liam Gunn 
Laura Limbaugh 
Gail Tucker 

 

February 28 

Anne Crown 
Laura Jones 
Steve Winning 

February 29 

Tom Fischer 
 

March 1 
Molly Clark 
Eileen Duggan 
Ed Lindner 
 

March 2 
Madison Taylor 
Alaina Veresh 
 

March 3 
Ellie Skinner 
Aaron Welker 
 

March 4 
J.J. Forry 
Andrew Shipp 
 

March 5 
Colleen Bledsoe 
 

March 6 
Dave Burns 
Jeanne Deutsch 
Maggie Dillingham 
Steve Durben 
Paul Ortiz 
Kay Small 
Steve Small 
 

March 7 
Bron Brennan 
Riley Sabath 
 

March 8 
Martha LaFata 
Max Nall 
Christopher Patt 

Junior High Youth 

Our Mound Ridge Retreat was a hit. The kids had 
a great time and the activities were great.  The kids 
were incredibly focused and involved. In Rite 13, 
Mitch and Marie are bringing the songs that were 
written so the kids can sing them again.  The 
groups competed against each other and had to 
work together to accomplish tasks (writing songs, 
poems, making balloon hats, face painting, finding 
hidden books of the Bible, to name a few).  They 
all worked so hard that there was a three-way tie 
for first place!  The weather was cold, but sunny 
and Don and Christy were there to feed us good 
food to keep us warm!  
 

Wednesday, 2/22 
Ash Wednesday Soup Supper 5:00 - 7:00 pm 

(Service, Fellowship) 
You guys did such a wonderful job at the Advent 
Soup Supper that you have been asked to return to 
set up and serve again.  Don't forget to wear your 
white shirts and khaki pants (or something nice 
and appropriate for serving food).  
 
Saturday, 2/25 

Service Project at Webster Rock Hill Ministries 

9:00 am - noon (Service, Fellowship) 

Details to follow. 
 
Sunday, 3/4 

Rite 13 10:30 – 11:15 (Fellowship) 

Group Worship 11:15 – 2:00 pm (Faith, 

Fellowship) 

We’ll be worshipping at Daar-ul-Islam mosque, 
also known as the Islamic Foundation of Greater 
St. Louis. 
 
Saturday, 3/10 

Spaghetti Dinner Preparation – 10:00 am to 

Noon (Service) 

 

Sunday, 3/11 

Rite 13 10:30 – 11:15 (Fellowship) 

Spaghetti Dinner Fundraising Dinner 4:00 pm 

to 8:00 pm (Service) 

See newsletter flyer for more information 

Again, please wear your white shirts and khaki 
pants. 

UPCOMING BIRTHDAYS 

Church Women United  World Day of Prayer 

Join with members of all faiths on Friday, March 2 at 
10:00 a.m. at the Union Avenue Christian Church (on 
Union Ave one block north of Delmar) to pray for the 
world.  The theme of this year’s gathering is “let 
Justice Prevail.” For further information call Joan Rivas 
at 821-7771 or Joan Collins at 966-0662. 
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Ingathering Begins on February 26 for Shoeman Water Projects 
 
Perhaps you have seen the signs at Porter Paints or Plowsharing Crafts that indicate they are drop-off points for the 
Shoeman.  What is the Shoeman Project? 
 

Shoeman Water Projects is a ministry of Eagle Wings Ministries, a 
registered 501(c)(3) non-profit charity, working to alleviate as much human 
suffering as possible and in the process, maximize fun with a splashing good 
time.  Shoeman Water Projects picks up donated used and new shoes year 
round from businesses, churches, schools, and shoe drives. Once collected, 
the shoes are given a second life when the Shoeman exports the donated 
shoes to retailers in the developing world. The resale of shoes provides jobs 
and affordable footwear. Funds generated from the export of  shoes provides 
well drilling rigs, water purification systems, and hand pump repair mirco 
businesses bringing clean, fresh water to those who thirst. 

 

Since 1998, Shoeman Water Projects founder George, the Shoeman, Hutchings, has visited Kenya repeatedly, 
shipping a sizable quantity of supplies including 21,000 meals for orphans, $2 million in medical supplies, dental 
labs, neurosurgeons for pediatric facial reconstructions. In August of 2008 George began Shoeman Water Projects to 
specifically focus on clean drinking water. In his decade prior travel to Kenya he had discerned that without clean 
water, all other aid would be a momentary stop-gap. 
 

From August of 2008 through June of 2011 Shoeman Water Projects has collected over 1.5 million pairs of shoes that 
have become affordable shoes for those in need of projection from abrasions and deadly parasites as well as clean 
drinking water. The Sole Power of donated shoes collected by George and his team at Shoeman Water Projects has, 
thus far, resulted in the purchase of 4 water-well drilling rigs, more than 250 wells drilled serving more than 200,000 
people, as well as water purification system installations and well pump repairs serving clinics, schools and villages 
across the globe. !      © 2012 Shoeman Water Projects, Eagle Wings Ministries 

 

Emmanuel will begin its shoe ingathering on Sunday, February 26 to support the Shoeman Water Projects. 

Please bring any used shoes that are no longer being worn.  

Webster University Concert Series 
 
Ken Kulosa, principal cellist with the Webster 
University Symphony Orchestra, performs Bach's 
unaccompanied cello suites on Baroque cello in two 
concerts at 4:00 p.m.  
 
The first one was February 19 and the next one is this 
Sunday, February 26. Kulosa will present three 
suites at each concert in the nave of the church.  
 
Bach's cello suites are considered to be some of the 
most sublime music ever composed for that 
instrument.  
 
Everyone is invited to come & enjoy the music 

before the 5:30 p.m. service this Sunday. 

Peace Meal at St John’s 
  
St. John’s-Tower Grove sponsors a free Peace Meal, 
open to all, every Saturday from 4 to 6  p.m. The Peace 
Meal Project needs people to help staff, cook, and serve 
meals. The food and recipes are provided, along with a 
person to lead the team. Teams should have 4 or more 
people and should expect to help with a meal every 8 
weeks or so.  Everyone involved is encouraged to take 
a break and eat/mingle at some point.  
 
No experience necessary! Each team or participating 
organization has a main contact person (Kevin 
McGrane for Emmanuel) who is in charge of 
coordinating its team. There are also opportunities for 
individuals to help with the meals in addition to teams. 
Workers show up at 2 p.m. on their scheduled day and 
if the same people are cooking, setting up, serving, and 
cleaning up, they will likely need to be there until 6:30 
p.m. or 7 p.m. Teams are welcome to involve more 
people and divide the work.  
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Conversations about Racism 
 
The Repertory Theatre of St Louis invites you to a very special evening of discovery and dialogue on Monday, 

February 27 from 7:00 to 9:00 p.m. at the Loretto-Hilton Center. The topic of race will be explored through scenes 
from Driving Miss Daisy, Blood Knot and Spinning Into Butter performed by actors from Mustard Seed, Upstream 
and OnSite Theatre Companies.  
 
Each scene will be followed by a discussion facilitated by Carol Daniel of KMOX with a three 
person panel composed of : 

�  Amy Hunter, Director of Racial Justice for the YMCA Metro St Louis,  

�  David Carl Wilson, Dean at Webster University and  

�  Nicole Hudson Hollway, General Manager of the St Louis Beacon. 
 
For more information, call 314-968-7340, extension 240 or visit www.repstl.org. 
 
 

An Inquirers’ Class: “The Episcopal Church for Dummies” 
Beginning on February 27 
Join us for Five Weeks of Learning and Fellowship 
Confirmation, Reception and Reaffirm your Baptism, April 15 
 
Our Inquirer’s Class is an unintimidating introduction to the Church. Regardless of how long we have been Christians 
or members of a particular church, there is always more to learn. It is also a perfect place to reencounter our faith. 
After all, many of us find it true that at different stages of our life the same information or story we’ve heard before 
will strike us in a new way, leading to new insights and discoveries. 
 
In the Book of Common Prayer, on page 308, we hear the following words during Baptism: “Give them an inquiring 
and discerning heart, the courage to will and to persevere, a spirit to know and to love you, and the gift of joy and 
wonder in all your works.” 
 
With that understanding of “inquirer” in mind, please consider yourself invited to our Inquirers’ Class, beginning on 
Sunday, February 27. We will meet at 11:30 for about an hour and a half; lunch is included and child care can be 
provided (please sign up in advance if you need child care). You will not have to buy any books or do any homework, 
just bring yourself, your questions and concerns, and an open mind (and maybe even a discerning heart!). 
 
Whether you are new to Emmanuel, new to the Episcopal Church, new to Christianity--or none of the above!—your 
questions and your perspective will be welcomed and honored. In this class we will all strive to learn from one 
another, while covering the basic core beliefs held by the Episcopal Church on topics such as the nature of God, the 
role of Scripture, what we mean by the sacraments, and more.  
 
When the Bishop visits in April he will be offering confirmation, reception, and reaffirmation to eligible adults. This 
class will serve as required preparation for those rites (your clergy are happy to discuss eligibility), but is not 
restricted to those individuals who wish to participate in them.  You can come to the class just to explore; there will 
be no pressure to be confirmed, received, or anything else!   (And yes, we’ll even explain all those terms during the 
class.) 
 
Please sign up for the class on the sheet in the narthex (the entry area inside the main entrance) and let us know if 
you’ll need child care. If you have questions, feel free to contact our rector, Dan Appleyard in the office at 961-2393 
or by email at (dappleyard@emmanuelepiscopal.org). 
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The prayers of the parish are requested 

for: 
PLEASE keep the office updated on the progress of those 
you have placed on this list so our list remains timely. 
 

ARMED FORCES 

Parishioners: Ethan Allman, Aaron Faust, Nathaniel 

Baker, Adam Erickson 
 
David Nierenberg, son of Ann McReynolds' friends 
Stephen Carson, Nan Rimbach's nephew 
Jason Martens, Jen Dunn's brother 
David Benning, nephew of Dorothy Saunders 
Ryan Lehmann-Deming, Sue Hooker's great-nephew 
 

IN HOSPITAL/MED TESTS & TREATMENT 

Parishioners: Don Spalt, Carol Greene, Sue Smith 
 
Melanie Schaufert, Eleanor Fletcher's daughter 
Steve Wilson, Lynne Shields' friend 
Diane Schwab, close friend of Sandy Baker 
McKenzie Morgan, Mary Kay Horton's niece 
Steve Thomas, Lynne Shields’ cousin 
Jackson Mitchell, son of MK Horton's friend 
Donna Maginn, friend of Dee Margos 
Lois Johnson, Lisanne Schraer's family friend 
Lisa Sherrill, Fran Sherrill's daughter 
Micki Jobst, friend of Dexter Schraer 
Jim Clauss, Lou's brother 
Ryan Matthews & family, friends of Lynne Shields 
Jodie Johnson, Lissa Johnson's mother 
Steve Thomas, Lynne Shields' cousin 
Alice Layton, Tricia Copeland's grandmother 
Rich Timmerman, friend of the Feldmanns 
 

LONG TERM MEDICAL NEEDS 

Parishioners: Grace Koerner, Edith Schrautemeier 

Roberta Gehbauer, June Banks, Fran Martin, Doris 

Ekstrum, Caroline Birdsall, Nan Rimbach, Charles 

Bland, Barbara & Don Rose, Rosemary Vorih, 

Sandra Nelson 
 
Rissa Woodley, Ann McReynolds' aunt 
Margaret Clark, Dick's aunt 
Felmir Singson, friend of the Dolans 
Edna Tappana, Gary's mother 
Gabrielle Nelson, granddaughter of Sandra Nelson 
Ben Schneider, MacBryde's grandson 
Ann Neukomm, Mart Mitchell's aunt 
Coline Martines, Michael's mother 
Annie Mae Fielder, Roberta's mother 
Wylma Teczar, Steve's mother 
 

RECUPERATING 

Parishioners: Bill Wright, Bob Feldmann, Steve 

Small and Alice Snodgrass 

 
Christine Smith, Sue Smith's sister-in-law 
Bud Benning, Dorothy Saunders' brother-in-law 
Jane Evans, Nancy McClary's mother 
Dick & Joanne Vinyard, former parishioner/friend of J. 
Werremeyer 
Margriet Butler, Lynne Shields' friend 
 

SERIOUS ILLNESS 

Dickie Priest, friend of Betsy Mackey 
Leigh Tyler, friend of Mark McReynolds 
Linda Ott, friend of Sandy Baker 
John Kohler, friend of Sue & Lou Clauss 
Susan Scherer, Janet Dobbs' sister 
Georgeann Hanson, friend of Kathy Wright 
Kim Estes, friend of Charlene Arnold 
Edna Spence, friend of Kathy Wright 
John Musgrave, Diocesan Priest 
Bill Brown, Janet Brown's father 
Douglas Dick, Diana Knapp's cousin 
Carol Zimmer, friend of Audrey Claxton 
Cabe Williamson, friend of Charlie Skinner 
Tammy Stutz & family, friend of Tracy Crews 
Karen Becker, friend of Laura McCord 
Janet Klumpp, friend of Rod & Pat Wiltse 
Bruce Coulton, friend of the Spalts 

Tina Reckamp, Tricia Copeland's friend 
Ann Geisert, friend of Margaret DeYoung 
Marty Schmitt, friend of Margaret Rowe 
Paula Coulton, friend of the Spalts 
Ellen Baker, Linda Slatin's aunt 
Barbara Hulett, Maryellen Bell's friend 
Heather McFadden, friend of Margaret DeYoung 
Don Karrer, friend of Becki Jacoby 
Charlie Nahlik, friend of Maryellen Bell 
Amy Simos, friend of Roger Robards 
Tyler Hayes, nephew of Maureen Northrup 
Alvin Stouffe., Bill Florent's brother-in-law 
Jim Florent, Bill's brother 
Jocelyn Welk, Catherine & Kevin McGrane's niece 
Tom Mullen, Chris Howard's uncle 
Mike Karandief, Chris Knox's family friend 
Patricia and Jack McGregor, Stella Spalt's cousin & 
husband 
Sharon Dellamorte, Joyce Pluhar's sister 
 

SPECIAL NEEDS 

Parishioners: Joyce Devlin, Maryellen McCarthy, 

Jean Weingaertner, Jean Little, Warren Druschky 
(continued on page 10) 
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SPECIAL NEEDS 
Nell Pike, Burnell Esbenshade's mother 
Matthew Howard, Chris's brother 
Beka, daughter of Lynne Shields friend 
Rosemarie Benning, Dorothy Saunders' sister 
Diane Ryberg, friend of Sally Haywood 
Sue Kohler, friend of Sue & Lou Clauss 
John Bennyhoff, friend of Toni Cummings 
Pixie & family, friends of Allison Williams 
Iffat Peter, Sister of Loretto, Kathy Wright's friend 
Peggy Thacker McCaslin, Kerry Thacker's daughter 
Kathleen McGrane, Kevin McGrane's daughter 
Doug Moody, Mary Jane's Godson 
Andy Wiltse, Rod & Pat's son 
Jeffrey, Sue Smith's grandson 

About the Parish Family 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The parish is saddened by the February 7 death of long-
time parishioner Charlotte Badgley at Mary Queen 
and Mother in Shrewsbury.  Charlotte’s parting wishes 
of “drive carefully, you’re important to us” will be 
greatly missed.  We extend the sympathy of the parish 
to her daughter, Donna Erickson, and her grandsons, 
Michael and Adam Erickson.  A service for Charlotte 
will be held on March 10.  

We also extend our deepest sympathy to Nancy Moore 
and her family on the February 8 death of her husband 
and long time parishioner, Bob Moore at Gardenview 
Care Center.  Bob served the Maplewood/Richmond 
Heights School District for many years as a teacher and 
principal and in “retirement” worked 18 joyful years 
for the St. Louis Cardinals.  He will be missed very 
much by all who knew him.   

The sympathy of the parish is extended to Dale and 

Pam Penrose on the death in Iowa of Dale's father, 
Lloyd (Al) Penrose and to Anne and Duane Benson, 

Luc and Laura Benson, and Tessa and Brian 

Weiland on the death in Arizona of Anne's mother, 

Nancy Ellsworth.  

May light perpetual shine upon them. 

Belated congratulations to Julie and Kate 

Brueggemann on the January 6 birth of twins Charles 

Thacker and Josephine Anne.  Charlie and Josie are 
thriving and big sister Margie doesn’t know which one 
to hug first!  It’s twice the fun for her! 

Congratulations to first time grandfather, Keith Ennis 
on the February 7 birth of granddaughter, Rachel 

Renee Smith.  Mom, Melissa, and baby, Renee, are 
doing great!  We aren’t too sure about Grandpa 

Keith!!! 

 

Webster Rock Hill Ministries 
Trivia Night Fundraiser 

 
Friday, March 2, 2012 at 6:30 pm 

Richmond Heights Community Center  
 

Webster Rock Hill Ministries is having their annual 
Trivia Night Fundraiser WRHM is a charity/assistance 
center that helps those in need with food, clothing, 
utility assistance, summer camp, tutoring, and many 
other services, in the Webster Groves and Rock Hill 
communities.   

WRHM is supported by several churches working 
together to make a difference in our community.  
Please get a group of 8 together and sign up by calling 
the WRHM office at (314) 961-5082.  The fee is $25/
person.  Thank you for your support of a much needed 
organization. 

Happy Anniversary Wishes 
 

February 21—David & Mimi Shipp 

February 27 – Dave & Linda Burns 

February 29 – Ed Rich & Susan Goen 

March 6 – Steve & Kay Small 
March 9 – Chris & Pat Partridge 
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 Sunday Worship Schedule and Propers 

The next newsletter deadline is February 28 for the issue to be published on March 6, 2012.  All articles and 

information should be submitted to Kathy Wright (parishadmin@emmanuelepiscopal.org) in the parish office (by 

email, if possible). Thank You. 

Child care is available in the nursery (near the Big Bend entrance) from 8:45 a.m. until after the 10:30 a.m. service.  
Children’s Chapel is available during the 9:00 service. 

Regular Service Schedule: 8:00, 9:00 and 10:30 a.m. and 5:30 p.m.  

 
 

Propers for February 26 

The First Sunday of Lent 

Genesis 9:8-17 
Psalm 25:1-9  
1 Peter 3:18-22 
Mark 1:9-15 

Propers for March 4 

The Second Sunday in Lent 

Genesis 17:1-7, 15-16 
Psalm 22:22-30  
Romans 4:13-25 
Mark 8:31-38 

Propers for March 11 

The Third Sunday in Lent 

Exodus 20:1-17 
Psalm 19 
1 Corinthians 1:18-25  
John 2:13-22 

Propers for March 18 

The Fourth Sunday in Lent 

Numbers 21:4-9 
Psalm 107:1-3, 17-22 
Ephesians 2:1-10 
John 3:14-21 


